
 

 
 
 April 12, 2021 
 

COMMERCIAL LINES NOTICE NO. 146 
 

Withdrawal of Commercial Rate Filing CARI-132673588 
 

   
In light of Filing Guidance Notice 2021-A issued by the Division of Insurance on March 11, 2021, 

CAR has withdrawn its commercial rate filing applicable to commercial policies with effective dates of 
July 1, 2021.  This withdrawal includes the Commercial Automobile Insurance Manual Rules and Rates, 
and the Commercial Experience Rating Plan, originally filed on January 12, 2021. 
 

CAR remains committed to addressing the issues that exist within CAR’s current rate structure 
which are intended to correct problems that exist in the Massachusetts commercial residual market.  CAR 
will submit a new filing at a later date, following the review of data to address the issues raised in the filing 
guidance. 
 

 Questions should be directed to Timothy Galligan at tgalligan@commauto.com. 
 
 
 
 
 

 TIMOTHY GALLIGAN 
 Director of Actuarial and Statistical Services 
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